MINUTES OF UNIVERSITY CITY COUNCIL

SPECIAL SESSION
City Hall, Fifth floor
6801 Delmar Blvd

5:30 p.m.

March 7, 2016
Mayor Welsch called the Council session open at 5:32 p.m., March 7, 2016, at City Hall 2nd floor conference room, 6801 Delmar Blvd.  In addition to May Shelley Welsch the following were also present:
Councilmember Paulette Carr  

Councilmember Rod Jennings

Councilmember Stephen Kraft

Councilmember Terry Crow
Councilmember Arthur Sharpe, Jr.

Councilmember Michael Glickert was excused.

Also in attendance were City Manager Lehman Walker and City Attorney Kathryn Forster.

Mayor Welsch turned the meeting over to City Manager Mr. Walker who will ask the City Attorney Ms. Forster to come forward to answer any questions they would have for the City Attorney.

NEW BUSINESS
Resolution 2016 – 6 was introduced by Councilmember Carr and was seconded by Councilmember Sharpe.  This resolution is related to revocation of the liquor license at 6655 Delmar.  Mayor Welsch read Resolution 2016 - 6.  
Mr. Walker asked to City Attorney Kathryn Forster to speak to this resolution.  

Ms. Forster provided a description of the liquor license process undertaken by Ramo Inc d/b/a Market Pub House, owned by John Racanelli, Market Pub House closed and reopened as a new business called Social House II.  Since the Market Pub House is no longer in need of a liquor license for the establishment City Council has the right to revoke the liquor license of RAMO INC d/b/a Market Pub House due to the fact that it is no longer in operation.  Council has the right to suspend or revoke any liquor license according to 600.130 of the City Code.

CITIZEN COMMENTS
Terry Kippenberger, 7150 Princeton
Mr. Kippenberger related the failure of Gaslight Square to businesses such as Social House II opening in the area.  He urged Council to do everything in its power to ensure this business does not open in the Loop.  He also asked people to boycott Racanelli’s Pizza restaurants.  

Pete Klarmann, 6911 Cornell
Mr. Klarmann asked if the ownership did not change and they simply changed their business model, would they normally be allowed to continue their liquor license.  
Tom Schmidt, 6525 Delmar

Mr. Schmidt of Salt ‘n Smoke in the Loop, stated that his other restaurant in Soulard shared a lot with the Social House original location.  He noted he understood the concern over the dress of the wait staff.  However a bigger concern of his was the amount of violence that took place on the parking lot they shared in Soulard.  He stated that because of the publicity Social House received, the name of his business also appeared in the news clips.  He believes this contributed to the closing of his restaurant after ten years. 
Gary Nelling, 850 Warder 
Mr. Nelling is in favor of this resolution that will constrain and hopefully close the business due to the revocation of the liquor license.  He did ask University City to check its ordinance to ensure other similar business cannot move into the City. He requested that the City’s zoning ordinances be as comprehensive as possible to eliminate this possibility in the future.  Mr. Nelling’s full comments are attached to the end of this meeting.
Kathleen O’Brien, 533 Warren
Ms. O’Brien asked that Council work together in an expedient effort to move forward in eliminating Social House II.
Margaret Johnson, 7509 Gannon

Ms. Johnson stated that the City Council is doing the right thing by revoking Market Pub House’s liquor license.  She said the Social House II has gone through a lot of deception, avoidance and expense to avoid the legal process.  She asked the Council to shut them down.

Laura Kipnis, 585 Stratford

Ms. Kipnis noted she was disturbed by the City’s handling of the situation with Social House II.  As a lawyer she thought action should have been taken sooner.  She said that having no liquor license does not prevent them from operating.  Ms. Kipnis stated that in the past the City has been very aggressive in terms of legal action taken on issues on which community was not united.  
Boo McLaughlin, 6640 Delmar
Ms. McLaughlin again stated that Craft Alliance will suffer if Social House remains open.  She implored the City to work with deliberate speed as Craft Alliance’s summer enrollment has opened and they have already seen a drop in registrations for the upcoming summer programs.

Councilmember Kraft asked the City Attorney for clarification on:

1. Does the City Charter state that Council may upon its own motion or upon a complaint of any person revoke or suspend any license for such time as Council deems necessary and proper.  He asked if this was the provision that Council is working under tonight.

Ms. Forster said 600.130, provides that at its discretion the Council can suspend or revoke any license under reasonable action or means.

2. Does the City know who really owns this business?  
Ms. Forster said based on the Secretary of State filing it appears that RAMO INC has filed a factious filing to do business as Social House.  She noted that another entity had previously filed under the same name with the same address as 6655 Delmar - Hospitality & Restaurant Management where Tony Trupiano is listed as a member.  That filing was cancelled after RAMO Inc. filed its factious filing with an address in Fenton. Therefore there is a discrepancy as to who owns what.

3. Why the discrepancies?
Ms. Forster stated there could be discrepancies because of the City’s requirements for a new liquor license for a new business might have been difficult.  It might not have been possible for the new business to get surrounding businesses’ sign off on the application.  

4. Is the liquor license is being revoked because of the change in ownership of the business rather that the dress of the wait staff?  
Ms. Forster said that Market Pub House does not operate the business therefore the license should be revoked.  

5. So the City is revoking the license because they are not in business and the City does not know who owns the place at this time?  
Ms. Forster agreed.
6. Councilmember Kraft noted other names mentioned as owners or part owners have been Nick Trupiano (interviewed on KMOX), Richard Montefering, Amy Nicole Kostecki and Pimnapa Racanelli.
Councilmember Crow asked if the City went to court to get an injunction to prevent Social House from opening.  

Ms. Forster said there has been a motion for a TRO and a preliminary injunction was filed today.  
Councilmember Crow asked that this kind of information be freely communicated to Council.  Ms. Forster said she could provide a daily update to Council.  

Council Kraft asked for clarification, if the City revoked the license would the TRO become moot?  Ms. Forster note the TRO is filed against Ramo Inc., d/b/a Social House II, for failure to obtain the required permits and licenses of the City.

Roll Call Vote on Resolution 2016- 6 was:

AYES:  Councilmembers Jennings, Carr, Kraft, Crow, Sharpe and Mayor Welsch

NAYS:
Councilmember Jennings moved to set a hearing in three days with the written notice provided Ramo Inc, d/b/a Market Pub House, stating that on March 7, 2016, the City Council of University City determined that the Market Pub House is no longer in operation within University City.  As such Ramo Inc. d/b/a Market Pub House is no longer doing business as Market Pub House is no longer in need of a liquor license from the City of University City.  At such hearing Ramo Inc d/b/a Market Pub House will have the right to have counsel and produce witnesses on its behalf of its defense for the verification of its license.  Councilmember Jennings motion was seconded by Councilmember Carr.  
Roll Call Vote:

AYES:  Councilmembers Carr, Kraft, Crow, Sharpe, Jennings and Mayor Welsch

NAYS:  none
Meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m.

Joyce Pumm, MRCC/MCC
City Clerk
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